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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 26th June 2023 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Nick Spenceley
Councillors:

John Harrison



Mike Hall



Simon Burwood




Anne Beale -Substitute for Trevor Cable




Dieter Parry -Substitute for Bruce Heubner 
Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk 
Apologies:          
Trevor Cable
Absent:
Bruce Heubner 
Public 
1
23/56   Elect a Chair of the committee for the municipal year. 
 Members considered election of a Chair of the Committee for the municipal    year. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED Cllr N Spenceley. SECONDED by Cllr Hall.

It was RESOLVED to appoint Cllr N Spenceley as Chair of the Committee for the municipal year.
23/57 Elect a Vice Chair of the committee for the municipal year.

Members considered election of a Vice Chair of the Committee for the   municipal year. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED Cllr Hall. SECONDED by Cllr N Spenceley. 

It was RESOLVED to appoint Cllr Hall as Vice Chair of the Committee for the municipal year. 
23/58     Chairmans Welcome

           The Chairman welcomed all members to the meeting. 

     23/59     Minutes 
          The minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee held on Monday    

           24th April 2023 were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the


      meeting held on Monday 24th April 2023 be approved and confirmed.

23/60   
 Interests

    
There were none declared.

23/61   
Public Participation 

A member of the public wished to report a loose kerb stone at Sherpa Path. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would report this to Essex Highways. 
23/62           Plantation Hall.

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to the damaged notice board on King George V Field and considered actions to be taken. Members RESOLVED the Contractor should replace the board like for like at no cost to the Parish Council. 
Members consider a quotation to repair the goal mouths on King George V Field. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED to accept the quotation. SECONDED by Cllr Beale.

It was RESOLVED to repair the goal mouths on King George V Field with a view the work would be carried out during Spring/Autumn.

b) Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to the extension and considered the plans to relocate the office into the meeting room. Cllr N Spenceley PROPOSED the Clerk seek quotations to install Air Conditioning in the meeting room prior to the staff relocating. This would also give an added benefit to the hirers of the meeting room. SECONDED by Cllr Burwood.
It was RESOLVED the Clerk seek quotations to install Air Conditioning in the meeting room. 
23/63 

Amenity Areas

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members noted a report from the Community Engagement Officer with regards to Honey Bee Orchard. Cllr N Spenceley PROPOSED the Community Engagement Officer prepare a Wildflower/Tree Planting project plan for Honey Bee Orchard. SECONDED by Cllr Burwood.
It was RESOLVED the Community Engagement Officer prepare a Wildflower/Tree Planting Plan project for Honey Bee Orchard. 

b) Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to the Land Registry Exercise and noted HM Land Registry Compliant plans had been received.

23/64      
Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members noted the Clerk and the Community Engagement Officer had been delegated responsibility to work with the contractors to ensure the contracts were being fulfilled.
23/65
   Improvements within the Parish 

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. 
Cllr Beale confirmed the streetlights were still out at Sherpa Path. The Clerk confirmed this matter had been chased. 

Cllr Hall suggested council could look at the possibility of a Bus Shelter being installed the bus stop along Broad Street Green Road. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would visit the site and report back at the next committee meeting to be held on Monday 24th July 2023.

Cllr Harrison suggested a dog bin be installed along FP 26. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would look into this and report back at the next committee meeting to be held on Monday 24th July 2023. 

Cllr Parry reported the overgrown dead vegetation along Wave Bridge. The Clerk confirmed she would report this to Essex Highways.

Cllr Harrison suggested members revisit the holes in the boundary hedge to King George V Field.

Cllr Burwood PROPOSED the Clerk write to the residents with a view to instruct them to repair the holes. SECONDED by Cllr Parry.

It was RESOLVED the Clerk write to the residents with a view to instruct them to repair the holes.

b) Members received an update with regards to the amenity lighting along Wharf Road. 

c) Members noted the Clerk had reported the state of repair that the pedestrian crossing at Heybridge Street and Colchester Road are in.

d) Members considered actions to be taken with regards to the relocation of the Horse Trough. Cllr Parry confirmed he had visited the site to familiarise himself with the project. Cllr N Spenceley PROPOSED the Clerk seek quotations to relocate the Horse Trough in line with the submitted planning application. SECONDED by Cllr Burwood.

It was RESOLVED the Clerk seek quotations to relocate the Horse Trough in line with the submitted planning application. 

e) Members considered submitting comments on the Maldon District Future Transport Strategy which had been previously circulated. Cllr Hall PROPOSED the Clerk recirculate the document and any comments members wish to submit be collated by the Clerk before the deadline SECONDED by Cllr Burwood. 
It was RESOLVED the Clerk would recirculate the document and any comments members wished to submit be collated by the Clerk. 

f) Members considered submitting comments on the Essex Electric Vehicle Charging Point Strategy. Cllr N Spenceley PROPOSED the Clerk recirculate the document and any comments members wish to submit be collated by the Clerk. SECONDED by Cllr Burwood. 

It was RESOLVED the Clerk recirculate the document and any comments members wish to submit be collated by the Clerk.
23/66     Heybridge Helping Hand

a) Members noted the budget code 3304 Heybridge Helping Hand currently had allocated funds of £6000 and asked members to consider how they wished to spend the funds during the municipal year. 


Cllr Burwood PROPOSED the Clerk be delegated authority to purchase essential food items to hold in stock. SECONDED by Cllr Parry. It was RESOLVED the Clerk be delegated authority to purchase essential food items to hold in stock. 
Cllr Burwood and Cllr N Spenceley confirmed they would like to give a donation from their District Councillor Allowances towards Heybridge Helping Hand. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would draw up a list of requirements that Cllr Burwood and Cllr N Spenceley could purchase and donate.

b) Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to the Thursday luncheon Club. There were no actions to be taken.

c) Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to the Family Community Group that is facilitated at Plantation Hall. Cllr Parry PROPOSED the Family Community Group continue in line with Councils Health and Wellbeing Plan. SECONDED by Cllr Burwood.

It was RESOLVED the Family Community Group continue in line with Councils Health and Wellbeing Plan. 
23/67
Future Meetings

a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 3rd July 2023 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 10th July 2023 at 7.30pm

c)The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 17th July 2023 at 7.30pm
d) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Meeting will be held on Monday 24th July 2023 at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 20.55pm
Signed 
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